FROM: Morgan Liu [liu.737@osu.edu]
SENT: Tue 8/11/2009 5:17 PM

RE: Response to Political Science concerns

Dear Ron, 

Here is my response to the cautions from Political Science.

I appreciate the concerns expressed by some of the faculty regarding the political content of NELC 597.01.  The Department Chair of Political Science, Professor Weisberg, concludes by asking that "the instructor be cautious to focus on “culture” without letting the course become a “politics” course."  

This, indeed, is what I will do.  The intention of the course was never to focus on politics or the analysis of it, but rather Islamic revival as a cultural phenomenon to be analyzed in terms of its meanings within the broader worldview of its adherents and of the general population where these movements take place.  Portions of the course that appear to vear toward Political Science are meant as background to understand the political contexts in which these take place, though, as Professor Weisberg also alludes to, there is an inherent overlap in "culture" and "politics".  The fact of the overlap does not disqualify its treatment from an anthropological point of view as anthropology, as the discipline of anthropology has been clear to assert.

This course will emphasize cultural approaches to this topic as they have been elaborated within cultural anthropology, and stay clear of becoming a political science course.

Thank you,

Morgan
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